

May 15, 2024

To:

Bishop Mark Tolbert, Chairman BOE

LATCA Board of Education

From:

Dr. Donnie Mitchell, Superintendent

Re:

Recognition by Saint Louis University for statewide improvement

I am pleased to share with the BOE, as an FYI item, that our school has been recognized for outstanding growth. (SLU Prime Report and email received are included in your document).

Out of over 1600 schools in Missouri, our school ranked:

- 8th in Subgroup Math growth
- 13<sup>th</sup> in overall Math growth
- 15<sup>th</sup> in top ELA Subgroup

We are academically headed in the right direction. Thanks to the BOE foe your support.